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MEDIA RELEASE 
November 27, 2017 

GCSO LAW ENFORCEMENT SUMMARY 

NOVEMBER 20, 2017 – NOVEMBER 26, 2017 

 
On November 20, Sgt. J. Williams stopped a vehicle for a traffic infraction on Hwy 98 near 
Avenue A.  Sgt. Williams identified the driver as Cedric Rando Murry (38) and discovered 
that his driver’s license was revoked in 2010.  Murry was arrested and charged 
accordingly.   
 
On November 20, Investigators P. Williams and S. Ferrell located Charles Earl Hood Sr. 
(43) in the 1600 block of Hwy 22 and arrested him a probation violation warrant.  Hood 
was on probation for Aggravated Battery, Assault and False Imprisonment.   
 
On November 20, William Lee Nunery Jr. (45) was arrested for Arson following a fire 
investigation which began on October 30, 2017, where Nunery’s neighbor found his 
wooden door step on fire.  The investigation included the Florida State Fire Marshal’s 
Office who ultimately brought the charges forth against Nunery once they determined 
that Nunery was responsible for starting the fire.   
 
On November 22, Deputy P. Young was assigned to investigate a fraud report on Griffin 
Road in Stonemill Creek.  It was reported that unknown persons had obtained personal 
information from the victim and fraudulently obtained a credit card.  The victims realized 
what had happened when they received a bill in the mail from the credit card company.  
A suspect has been identified but no arrests have been made at this time.   
 
On November 22, Investigators P. Williams and S. Ferrell arrested Jessica Nicole Brock (35) 
on a warrant for failing to appear in court.  Brock was to appear in court to charges of 
Possession of a Controlled Substance and driving with a suspended driver’s license.  
 
On November 22, Deputy L. Greenwood was dispatched to the 300 block of East River 
Road in reference to the theft of medication.  Deputy Greenwood collected evidence from 
the scene, which enabled him to identify a suspect.  Criminal charges against the suspect 
are pending.   



Page 2 of 2 

 

On November 23, Deputy C. Harvey conducted a traffic stop on CR 386 near Pleasant Rest 
Cemetery Road for a traffic violation.  Deputy Harvey identified the driver as Anthony 
Scott Crocker (34) and learned that Crocker was wanted in Bay County for failing to pay 
child support.  Crocker was taken into custody and transported to the Gulf County 
Detention Facility.   
 
On November 25, Deputy D. Sanders and Deputy C. Harvey responded to a report of a 
verbal altercation in 500 block of Williamsburg Avenue.  When deputies arrived on scene 
they found Warren Mitchell Bowers (31) acting in a belligerent state, trying to get into a 
residence.  Bowers was in an argument with someone inside the home and was refusing 
to disengage.  Deputies attempted to get Bowers to calm down and explain what the 
problem was.  Bowers refused to comply and became increasingly belligerent and 
disruptive.  Bowers was arrested and charged with Disorderly Intoxication and Resisting 
Law Enforcement without Violence.   
 
If you have any information regarding the aforementioned cases, please contact the Gulf 
County Sheriff’s Office at 850-227-1115, 850-639-5717, or remain anonymous by calling 
Crime Stoppers at 850-785-TIPS.  
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